

Date: 6 September 2019

Our reference: FOIRQ5399

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for your request for information processed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please see our response to your requests for information below:

Your Request

I'm emailing in regards to the potential RFID systems within the hospitals.

- Do the hospitals have RFID tagged devices within them and which hospitals if so?
- Are these tags passive or active?
- Which department are these tags within?
- Who supplies these tags to you?

Our Request for Clarification

The Trust asked you to clarify whether your use of the term RFID specifically means 'Radio Frequency Identification' or whether RFID related to another meaning?

Your Response to Our Request for Clarification

You confirmed that RFID stands for Radio Frequency Identification and is used to track medical devices and hospital beds.

Our Response

Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust (the 'Trust') is a single site, specialist tertiary paediatric trust. The Trust previously had full active RFID asset tracking up until the WiFi change last year, which does not currently work since the change of WiFi vendor. We have therefore responded (in bold) to your request on the basis, if the existing system was to be reimplemented:

- Do the hospitals have RFID tagged devices within them and which hospitals if so? Yes - GOSH main site, including all other buildings on Great Ormond Street and Queens Square locations
- Are these tags passive or active? Active
- Which department are these tags within? We do not collate or centrally record this level of information; but If you mean where



the tags are used, it would be Trust -wide and RFID would be managed by our Biomedical Engineering.

Who supplies these tags to you? Stanley Healthcare

Please note:

The information provided under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is the information held on the date your request was received by the Trust.

We trust the information provided is sufficient and helped to answer any issues, concerns or questions. Should you have any further queries in relation to this request, please do not hesitate to contact the FOI Team and quote the above reference number on any related correspondence.

Re-use of information

The information provided is Trust copyright. You may re-use this Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust copyright Government accordance with Open information in the Licence: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/2/ (Please note that re-use of personal data is not allowed under this license.)

For information which is not Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust copyright, e.g. external websites, please contact the named party directly.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information team

Great Ormond Street Hospital for Children NHS Foundation Trust

Email: foiteam@gosh.nhs.uk

[Enclosed – Your rights – see next page]



Your Rights

If you are dissatisfied with the response you have received to your request for information, please contact the FOI team and quote your reference number on all correspondence relating to your request.

You can also write to the Head of Quality & Safety at the following address:

Quality & Safety team Great Ormond Street Hospital LONDON WC1N 3JH

If you are still not satisfied with your response, you also have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner.

You can contact the Information Commissioner's Office at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF